

February 2, 2011

Mr. Eli Nasogaluak Environmental Assessment Coordinator Environmental Impact Review Board P.O. Box 2120 Inuvik. NT X0E 0T0

Dear Mr. Nasogaluak:

HAMLET OF TUKTOYAKTUK, TOWN OF INUVIK AND GNWT - CONSTRUCTION OF THE INUVIK TO TUKTOYAKTUK HIGHWAY, NORTHWEST TERRITORIES [02/10-05]

I am in receipt of your correspondence of January 31, 2011 requesting additional information on our request for an extension of the deadline to March 11, 2011.

There are a number of reasons for this request. They include the difficulty in sourcing data to address a number of the socio-economic issues in the Terms of Reference and the time required to analyze/incorporate information from recent ILA consultations on routing options. This information was only passed to the proponents in the last week.

I trust this additional information meets the Board's needs. As previous, we look forward to working with the Board and you to complete the review of this project.

Sincerely,

Jim Stevens

On Behalf of the Proponents

c. Mayor Merven Gruben, Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk Mayor Denny Rodgers, Town of Inuvik Russell Neudorf, Deputy Minister Transportation

